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Assalam-o-Alaikum!

I am absolutely delighted to welcome you all to this memorable event. Undoubtedly, it is a celebration of a worthy accomplishment on the part of the graduating students.

I have to express my heartfelt gratitude to his Excellency Dr. Harsul Sani Bin Mujatabar, the High Commissioner of Malaysia to Pakistan, who has been so gracious to find time out of his very busy schedule to be a part of this ceremony. It clearly manifests his interest in academic activities as a reputed educationist besides being a diplomat.
Ladies and Gentlemen:
According to World Bank report Malaysia spends one-fourth (¼) of its public expenditure on education. No doubt Malaysia is reaping the fruits of its investment in human resource development and thus, it has attained a respectable position among the developed countries of the world. 
As we talk of modern Malaysia, we have to pay tribute to Dr. Mahatir, whose vision played a pivotal role in the formulation of policy, pertaining to the education of Science and Technology, which ultimately paved the way to the development of modern Malaysia. Countries like Malaysia that value the ideas and efforts of brilliant minds, quickly rise in the comity of developed nations. Dr. Harsul Sani Bin Mujatabar, who has played very important role in his country’s educational progress, is such an example, and we are thankful to him for visiting our university in February this year.  He has expressed profound interest in our educational endeavors; and we hope to sign MoU’s with some prestigious Malaysian Universities, through his good offices.  

Ladies and gentlemen: 

Education is indispensable for an honorable existence in today’s world. The benefits of higher education are conspicuously countless and filled with much gratification. Education not only plays an important role in the socio-economic growth of a country, it contributes significantly to the development of democracy and good governance as well.  For a developing country like Pakistan stimulus to economic, political and social growth can only be provided through education and research. In this regard, the recent enhanced emphasis on professional and general education, in the institutes of higher learning is a major step in the right direction. 

Ladies & Gentlemen: 
We are fully cognizant of Government’s efforts to promote and provide widespread opportunities, for education to the masses. We are also aware of the constraints under which public sector economy has to operate. 

In this scenario, the private sector in Pakistan has served as a salvage tug. It has risen to the occasion to meet the emerging needs of the growing population. The role of the private sector therefore, needs to be lauded in this regard.  Hence the Punjab Group of Colleges, being the leader of educational development in the private sector, deserves acclaim and glory. 

In the context of this occasion, it would be vey befitting to mention the name of Mian Amer Mahmood, Chairman Board of Governors, who has very magnanimously lent a hand in supplementing the academic institutional structure in the country. Mian Amer Mahmood, has indeed proved to be a visionary and an exceptionally talented entrepreneur who has raised largest chain of educational institutions in the country. This in itself is the biggest tribute to the vision and the entrepreneurial spirit of Mian Amer. He has put in magnificent services for the advancement of education. I thank you sir for honoring to chair this convocation.
Ladies & Gentlemen,
At UCP, we provide a progressive learning environment to the youth of this country. We keep investing heavily in the modern technological tools, and infrastructure which, we believe, is necessary to prepare, our graduates, to meet the demands of the contemporary world. 
We have state-of-the-art IT Labs, and all the academic activities are managed through, a dynamic and interactive online portal. 
Here, I would like to dilate on the faculty of Engineering, which has been completely transformed through multifaceted development, during the last one year. A new building for Mechanical Engineering Department, with fully developed workshops has been completed. MS Electrical Engineering has already been launched, since spring this year. Under faculty development program, Ph.D program has also been initiated. BS Civil Engineering program will be offered in Fall 2013. I am pleased to share with you that UCP has won the bid, against 21 leading Universities to host, RoboSprint, one of the largest robotics competitions in Pakistan. 
Our Business School, being one of the largest in the country, has been strengthened with the addition of more than 30 full time, highly qualified faculty members. 20 of the Business School Faculty members hold Ph.D. degrees, from reputed foreign universities. Along with new MS programs, we plan to introduce Ph.D program in the Business School this year.
Ladies & Gentlemen: 

I want to emphasize here that the function of our University is not just to teach but to educate the students. Our emphasis is on character building as much as on scholarship and knowledge. We are committed to developing civic minded, fair and productive citizens for society by engaging them in meaningful co-curricular and service-oriented opportunities that offer participants greater understanding of social justice and a sense of personal growth and leadership. 

UCP offers a unique volunteer plan called UCP-VIS program which now is very solidly entrenched in the course curricula. More than 8000 volunteers have performed their community service through this program. VIS department, now, has about one hundred partner organizations to support this cause. Jehad for Zero Thalassemia society has opened chapters in about 40 educational institutions in Lahore and other cities of the Punjab, and students have donated hundreds of bottles of blood to Thalassemia patients. 
It seems pertinent to mention here that UCP is the only university in our country that has been promoting sports at national and international levels for the last many years. Our sportsmen have won HEC’s general sports trophies of 2010, 2011, 2012 and 2013. This year our university competed in all 35 intervarsity competitions, out of which we were the glorious winners of 22 events.  Achievements of our proud sportsmen have added to the fame and glory of our university by winning gold, silver and bronze medals. Our medalists in the national games have also qualified to compete at World University Games in Russia, in July 2013. I must mention that 23 sportsmen of our university have also qualified to compete in the 1st Eco Games in Turkey. 

Dear Audience: 
In today’s Convocation about 560 graduates will be receiving their degrees and medals. Convocation is the culmination of the academic calendar and it is a day of fulfillment for the graduates. I take this opportunity to congratulate our new batch of graduates whose hard work, diligence, and a focused approach towards their objectives have brought them the success they deserve so well. 
My dear Graduates:

This must be a very exciting day in your lives. Your shinning faces reflect your fiery passion to transform the world with your tremendous energy and will power. The Convocation marks the fruition of your hard work and your happy transition from graduating students to emerging professionals. While you must rejoice and celebrate your success, you must also realize the enormity of responsibility that has fallen on your shoulders. The knowledge and skills that you have received, and the values you have imbibed at UCP must be carried along with a religious zeal by you.  
I am optimistic and believe that UCP must have inspired you to live thoughtful, productive and responsible lives. Step into the professional world and work with the same enthusiasm you invested for attaining this degree. Much good work needs to be undertaken for our nation and our world. Develop a passion for lifelong learning. If you do, you will never cease to grow. I HOPE YOU WILL DO IT.
Thank you all!
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